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Summary Title: Approval of a License Agreement with Crown Castle at 799 
Embarcadero 

Title: Approval of a License Agreement With Crown Castle Towers 06-2 LLC 
for Placement of Telecommunications Facilities on City Owned Property 
Located at 799 Embarcadero 

From: City Manager 

Lead Department: Administrative Services 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
Staff recommends that Council approve and authorize the City Manager to execute the 
attached license from the City of Palo Alto to Crown Castle Towers for the development and 
operation of telecommunications facilities at Fire Station Number Three on City owned 
property located at 799 Embarcadero Avenue (Attachment A).  
 
BACKGROUND 
On November 17, 1997, Council approved a set of four telecommunications policy statements 
(Attachment B). Policy 4, which addresses the use of City-owned and leased property for 
telecommunications infrastructure, recognizes that City land and facilities could be used to 
support the competitive delivery of telecommunications services and also reduce the adverse 
impacts associated with the development of the necessary infrastructure by reducing the total 
number of sites needed by wireless service providers. This policy encourages qualified outside 
parties to use designated City-owned or leased property and facilities for siting 
telecommunications infrastructure when these are compatible with the primary use of the 
property and are used in a manner that is consistent with City real estate policy, zoning, legal, 
environmental, and other requirements as necessary. 
 
On May 8, 2000, City of Palo Alto and Sprint Spectrum L.P., entered a lease agreement at the 
subject site to facilitate the operation of a telecommunication system facility (Attachment C). In 
2005, Global Signal acquired the rights to manage the site. Crown Castle acquired Global Signal 
in 2007. The City of Palo Alto, per the City Council 2014 Infrastructure Plan, recently embarked 
on the demolition of the existing Fire Station No. 3 building and construction of a new structure 
to replace the old building. As a result of this new construction, the Crown Castle agreement 
was terminated, and their telecommunication infrastructure was removed in 2018. However, a 
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